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Appendix B – Overview and Scrutiny Committee 4th November 2021 - Concerns to Full 
Council
The constitution provides for O&S to express it concerns and to call for 
reconsideration of the decision of the Executive taken at its meeting held on 14 
October 2021 in respect of the suspension of the garden waste collection. The O&S 
has concerns and it calls for reconsideration. These concerns and a call for 
reconsideration be submitted to the Full Council meeting to be held on 25 November 
2021. Full Council will then be able to make its views known to the Executive.

These are the concerns to be submitted.

1. There was insufficient consideration and/or reporting given to the 
implementation of Option 3 being the use of an alternative provider and in 
particular the possibility of the garden waste collection being taken back in-
house.

2. The supporting report incorrectly states that there are no financial implications 
arising. The suspension of the garden waste collection service from mid-
August 2021 until Spring 2022 will in all probability have financial implications.

3. There was insufficient consideration and/or reporting given to the provisions of 
the contract with FCC.

4. The decision to suspend the garden waste collection until an open-ended 
Spring date leaves many residents with their brown bins containing waste for 
an indefinite period.

5. Council tax levied by the Council includes a sum for the collection of garden 
waste and yet taxpayers are not receiving a service for which they have paid 
for.


